
From:        Kit Kubitz   
To:        "thomas.owen@sfgov.org" <thomas.owen@sfgov.org>, "city.administrator@sfgov.org" <city.administrator@sfgov.org>,  
Date:        12/14/2015 07:59 AM  
Subject:        Refuse Rate Board Meeting Dec. 16.  

 
 
Dear Mr. Owen,  
 
I believe certain information must be added to the record for the Dec. 16 Hearing. 
Enclosed  are some materials to be submitted, and requests for information from DPW 
and Recology.  Because I do not have e mail addresses for the Rate Board, please let 
them know that this material has been submitted. It is not clear if the current Rate Board 
is the same membership which heard the 2013 hearings and objections.  
 
 This pilot program was strongly objected to on the basis of Proposition 218, and 
available evidence only shows that it is a general service, in effect a tax increase, 
loaded onto property owners refuse rates without appropriate approval processes. It 
also does not appear to be cost effective, given the increasing tonnage of disposal 
collected by both Recology and SF DPW as shown in the report, p. 3-4. If more costly 
than City abandoned materials collection, and clearly not property parcel related, it 
should not have been approved under 218. The PIOs appear to benefit Union Square 
business (and perhaps the Super Bowl cleanup). I have asked for copies of any reports, 
and any citations issued,  because DPW is paying for 6-8 PIOs (paid at SFPolice Dept 
starting salaries of $82,000 per year for Job Classification 1312), and 2 analysts. The 
analysts must be analyzing something, thus have reports available.  
 
I believe that the notice received was somewhat deficient about the Special Reserve 
Fund, because it suggests that it would only consider whether "If some or all of the Fund 
is no longer needed as of the expiration of the 1987 agreement the Board will determine 
how the funds will be used." This is only a partial truth, for the proposed hearing is on 
whether to establish a New Reserve Fund, comprised of from $3 to $15 million, and 
defer indefinitely any return of excess Special Reserve Funds to San Francisco refuse 
customers. As you know, I requested in 2013 the return of some of the $30 million 
Special Reserve Fund as a reduction in refuse rates.  
 
Please transmit this information to anyone else in the City government who needs to 
receive it. I wanted to give advance notice of my objections before attending the 
hearing. In case I am not able to attend, I still believe the Rate Board should know why 
DPW street collection is rising and continuing, along with a 1000 ton increase in 
Recology Abandoned Materials Collection over estimates, and PIO's who mainly appear 
to benefit businesses and holiday cleanup.  
 
Kermit R. Kubitz 415-412-4393 mesondk@yahoo.com 
 
Sent from my iPhone  
<AMC PIO Dec 16.pdf> 
<AMC SF DPW Dec 16.pdf> 
<Prop 218 Dec 216.pdf> 








































